Serving with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

Stanley and Marvine Cline

"Let thine eyes be on the field that they do reap, and go thou after them..." Ruth 2:9

2772 Port Republic Rd. Harrisonburg, VA 22801 (540) 433-5985 scline@wwntbm.com

June 26, 2005

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers,

It's time to touch base again with all our co-laborers and friends who have stood with us over these years both here and abroad. Once again we want to express our appreciation for your interest, concern, patience (when our letters get a little late), and for your support in dollars and prayers. I know – this usually comes at the end of our letter, but sometimes we run out of room and I want to be sure and get it in. We sincerely thank God for His goodness and your usefulness in His hand in supplying our needs (and more).

We have just finished our Annual Meeting with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions. It was hosted by Pastor Bailey and the folks at Valley Baptist Church in Edinburg, Virginia. What a wonderful time of blessing it was! Those folks really went "all-out" to make our meeting a joy -- and they were eminently successful. A hearty and heart-felt "muchas gracias" to all of them. Our sessions in the Word of God were also food for our souls. We were able to meet again some of our fellow-laborers we hadn't seen for over 15 years. Others we have seen more recently, but were able to update our knowledge of their progress. Some we saw last year are now on the field.

Now for a later report on Majuro in the Marshall Islands. A missionary friend of ours who had been on Jaluit in the Marshalls while we were in Majuro was on his way to Kosrae in the Federated States of Micronesia. He stopped in Majuro for a few days and later wrote to us. He said the church seemed to be in good shape and that it was nearly full. Pastor Helmer, he said, is doing a good job. We have just talked to Helmer and Belinda in Majuro. They are planning on opening the 6th grade this fall which should give them 215-225 students. We are in the process of ordering books from A Beka for the school. They will have to have two classes in the church this year, but are making plans to add more classrooms to the new building before the next school year. They are also very much interested in seeing if we can find another qualified teacher for next year. There is an available apartment on the property for a teacher or couple.

We are continuing with our study of Spanish and with the Bible studies in Spanish with the folks with whom we have been meeting for a few months. Last week while we were in our Annual Meeting, a young man who has been going with us took our place. He has studied Spanish and has expressed interest in working in the Spanish ministry. Yesterday we were told of another family we may be able to begin studies with.

Please continue to pray for the ministries here in the States as well as in Majuro!

In the service of the King,



Stanley and Marvine Cline